

Capel Cricket Club

Committee Meeting Minutes

Wednesday 15th May 2024

Pavilion 7.30pm

Attendees: Chris Parker, Jon Stronell, Nicole Ruegsegger, Will Wright, Julie Sanders, Norman Walke, Ewan Mackenzie, Matt Barwick, Thomas Stronell

Apologies: Hugh Patterson, Grant Cooper, Alex Stevenson, Carole Stevenson, Ryan Walmsley

Actions from the last meeting

Job Descriptions – Jon to provide the descriptions offered last year, all others to develop these descriptions, as they understand their roles

Regards March meeting discussion on response to complaint received on winter coaching sessions.

Ewan flagged that April minutes had an omission in respect of the fact that it did not document his recommendation to send a communication to attendees of coaching sessions prior to having a meeting with Alex Jons and his parents – Chris to amend the minutes

Chris confirmed the letter hadn't been sent as yet and asked Jon S to produce a list of the attendees for the sessions on 20th and 27th March. Chris will send the letter as soon as he has that.

Chairmans Report

Chris thanked the committee members for attending on a Wednesday and stated that it was important to get the situation with the Training resolved soonest

Secretary Report

Carile was not present at the meeting

Treasurers Report

Grant was not at the meeting

Safeguarding Officer Report

Regards Safeguarding Ewan reported progress on getting access to the safehands systems and indicated a number of updates were required (e.g. DBS updates and Ryan being added as junior coaching lead).

Captains Report

With regards coaches and captains access to junior emergency contact details. Jon S confirmed that he has worked a method where coaches can access an emergency contact sheet on the coaches GDRIVE. Jon to follow up to ensure every coach has validated they can get to the document.

Discussion moved on to coaching badges. Jon S agreed to get information on the next set of coaching courses and send an email out to the club.

Julie noted the success of the first Ladies Tournament and thanked all of the helpers across scorers, umpires and BBQers.

Matt noted challenges with getting dev team umpires. Jon S to look into availability of umpiring courses. Julie confirmed there would be 1 league festival and 2

Jon reported a good start to the junior season with 17 children attending the last softball session.

Regards Friday training sessions Jon noted the issues with the batting cage. Jon is investigating wheel replacement and we will need some adjustments to Friday training format.

Fixtures Secretary

Nothing to add

AOB

Norman reminded the meeting that we are looking for volunteers for teas on home fixtures

Regards kit orders on Capel Website - committee agreed to move the order date back till June and push again for any final orders (Norman noted we have a stock of 20 caps available).

Date of next meetings

Tuesday 18th June